
Davis High School Community Council Minutes 
October 9, 2019 

6:30 a.m. 
 
 
Attendees:  Greg Wilkey, Bradley Chapple, Corrine Barney, Traci Meade, Karl Hall, Officer Cade 
Bradshaw, Shanna Barker, Gregg Laub, Kate Niederhauser, Ryan Wilko, Janel Tidwell, Lance 
Thaxton, Ian Johnson, Eliza Thaxton, and Maddy Morrell. 
 
Council Chair Kate Niederhauser welcomed the Community Council.  The Council reviewed the 
minutes from the September 11, 2019.  Shanna Barker motioned they be approved.  Gregg Laub 
seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved. 
 
Dr. Wilkey reviewed the Trust Lands budget.  He identified expenditures already incurred.  Pending 
expenditures for certain areas of the improvement plan were discussed including ACT test prep and 
Technology Improvement. 
 
Kate Niederhauser reminded the Council of upcoming Community Council training, and 
recommended attendance.  
 
The student representatives reported that that Homecoming was a success with a lot of 
participation.  Street painting was identified as a particular success with large turnout.  Fall sports 
are winding down.  The Spirit Bowl continues.  The class competition remains close. 
 
The Council reviewed ACT, AP, and CE data from the from 2018-2019 school year.  DHS ACT scores 
are all above state averages, composite score increased from previous year, and number of 
students meeting state benchmarks increased.  AP participation remains consistent with a slight 
decrease from last year, but DHS continues to enjoy a very high passage rate.  DHS students earned 
20% of the District’s CE credits. 
 
Office Bradshaw discussed current issues/struggles students face.  There was a constructive 
discussion on mental health/illness concerns and frustrations DHS faces in helping students with 
mental heath issues.  Concerns with vaping were also discussed, along with a connection between 
mental health issues and use of vapes and other drugs. 
 
Shanna Barker agreed to serve as the Kaysville Schools Communications representative for the 
Council. 
 
Kate Niederhauser motioned that the meeting be adjourned.  Lance Thaxton seconded the motion, 
and the meeting was adjourned.  The next meeting will be on November 6, 2019 at 6:30 am. 


